

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF WOLD NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE COMMUNITY CENTRE ON MONDAY 16th OCTOBER 2017

PRESENT:

Councillor Lockwood (The Chairman), Councillor Botterill, Councillor West and Councillor Barnes.

ITEM 1 – Apologies and Declarations of Interest.

Councillor Dr Meeson, Councillor Cullen and Councillor Robinson offered their apologies for non-attendance at the meeting.

ITEM 2 – Minutes from the meeting held on Monday 12th June 2017.

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th June 2017 had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting.

ITEM 3 – Matters arising from the meeting held on Monday 12th June 2017.

There is no update on the plans for the Laking Lane development.

We discussed the repair work on the village green and presume the pipe leading in to the pond has been lowered and cleared so we will wait and see if it has rectified the problems.

ITEM 4 - Correspondence.

Minutes were distributed from the cluster meeting held on 13th June 2017 at Rudston.

An email was received from parishioner Karen Walker regarding the 'no parking' and 'bus only' paintwork on the road outside the school which needs re-painting. This is something which has been raised with the council numerous times but an email will be sent to remind. We are aware of the littering, we do contact the council regarding fly tipping but small items of rubbish is hard to prevent, any suggestions to prevent this is welcome. We will also contact the council to remove the rubbish which has been recently dumped.

An email was received from John Harland on 7th July regarding the pond and road condition at Clickham corner. He mentioned that there are no plans to resurface the road between Wold Newton and Burton Fleming, however we were advised by Katie Stork and also during the walkabout that it was scheduled so we will chase this.

Minutes were distributed from the cluster meeting held on 17th July 2017 at Ulrome.

It was discussed that the Anvil Arms can no longer be considered for an Asset of Community Value which was originally suggested from a John Shipley, but he has updated us that this is no longer something we need to consider and discuss.

A letter has been received from the council regarding the festive lights, this will be an agenda item and discussed next month.

The planning permission confirmation for FC Stubbings & Sons Ltd extension was distributed.

An email from Janice Robinson was circulated regarding buying tickets for the Wold Newton 100 Club.

A Humberside Police Update on reported crimes in the area.

Notice of Alteration notifications for June 2017 – Sept 2017.

ITEM 5 – Defibrillator.

We have enough volunteers to get the ball rolling. The Clerk will contact Lisset Wind Farm regarding additional funding and also neighbouring villages for advice on training etc. We would prefer to use the phone box which would need adopting.

ITEM 6 – Pond Level.

We have still to organise a company to use their electronic equipment to try and find the source of the problem as Yorkshire Water could not do this. We have funding towards this.

ITEM 7 – Accounts to pay.

A cheque was signed by the Chairman for the Clerk's salary and also a reimbursement for Councillor Meeson.

ITEM 8 – Any Other Business.

Councillor West advised the phone box in Fordon has been disconnected and the concrete at the base has been broken up in an attempt to remove. We have discovered that a letter was distributed to councils regarding adopting phone boxes in October 2016 which we have no record of so The Clerk will contact the council and BT to reconnect the box in Fordon and secure.

The trees are overhanging the footpath leading down from the community centre, we will contact the council to arrange cutting or to contact the residents if it is their responsibility.

Councillor Botterill confirmed that the council has not been cutting the village green often enough and that Guy in the village has been keeping up to it. He has suggested he takes on the job from the council next year. This will be an Agenda item for next month.

The Chairman has asked the Clerk to write to Streetscene regarding the white fence around the green which needs re-painting white.

ITEM 12 – Date of the next meeting.

The next meeting would be convened on Monday 27th November 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Community Centre.

The meeting closed at 8:55 p.m.

Nicola Stephenson
Parish Clerk
16th October 2017

Chairman.....

Date.....